
COMMUNIQUE 
  

MINISTRY OF LABOUR AND INDUSTRIAL RELATIONS 

Closure of Office - Team Building Exercise on 26 December 2024 

The public is hereby informed that in view of the holding of its “Team Building Exercise” on 

Thursday 26 December 2024, the following Offices of the Ministry of Labour and Industrial 

Relations will operate with a skeleton staff:  

i. Head Office, Victoria House, Port Louis; 

ii. Registry of Associations; 

iii. National Remuneration Board; 

iv. Commission for Conciliation and Mediation; 

v. Rose Belle Labour Office; 

vi. Quatre Bornes Labour Office and 

vii. Mahebourg Labour Office. 

  

2.  The following Offices will be closed:   

i. Redundancy Board; 

ii. Port Louis Labour Office; 

iii. Pamplemousses Labour Office; 

iv. Goodlands Labour Office; 

v. Vacoas Labour Office; 

vi. Rose Hill Labour Office; 

vii. St. Pierre Labour Office;  

viii. Grand Bay Labour Office; 

ix. Triolet Labour Office; 

x. Chemin Grenier Labour Office; 

xi. Flacq Labour Office; 

xii. Rivière du Rempart Labour Office; 

xiii. Bambous Labour Office;  

xiv. Curepipe Labour Office; and 

xv. Rivière des Anguilles Labour Office. 

3.  Furthermore, the Cash Offices of this Ministry located on 8th Floor, Victoria House, Corner 

Barracks and St. Louis Streets, Port Louis and 3rd Floor, Silvercrest Court, 16 Mgr. Gonin, Port 

Louis will be closed on Thursday 26 December 2024. 

4.  This Ministry relies on the understanding and collaboration of the public. 

 

 

Ministry of Labour and Industrial Relations 

8th Floor, Victoria House 

Corner Barracks and St. Louis Streets,  

Port Louis 

Email: mol@govmu.org 


